TOWNSHIP OF SOUTH CROSBY

Township of South Crosby Council held their first regular meeting of the month on February 3, 1992 at 7:30 p.m. at the Municipal Office, with all Council members present. -The Girl Guides & their leader Mrs. Pat Revelle meeting attended only, and were observe welcomed by the Reeve. Motions were passed follows: - to adopt minutes from meeting held on January

20th, 23rd and 27th and February 3rd.

-to appoint members to South Crosby Non-Profit Housing Corporation.

-to adopt recommendations from Policy & Procedures Committee meeting.

-to adopt recommendations from Planning Advisory Committee.

-to adopt recommendations from the Finance Committee -to petition Ministry of Transportation for year end expenditures for the year of 1991.

-to support Town of Smith Falls in their resolution Rail concerning Via services.

By-Law No. 16-91, being a establish by-law to personnel regulations & policies, & By-Law No 15-91, being a by-law to amend the by-law for Community Program of Recreation were given 3rd readings

Mr. Jonh Watt representing Ontario Travel Guide attended Council meeting to inquire if Township of South Crosby were interested in advertising in their guide. Matter was tabled to next Council meeting.

Mr. Gordon Campbell & Mr. Elliott attended council meeting to advise Council of recycling services available from RECYCO & Kelly & Sons Cartage.

Township of South Crosby held their second regular meeting of the month on Monday, February 7th, at 7:30 p.m. at the Municipal Office, with all Council members present

Motions were passed as follows:

- to approve & adopt the minutes from meetings held on February 3rd and 10th. - to adopt recommendations

from the Waste Management Committee.

- to write off invoice #89388, for sanding of the access road to the Low Rental Housing project.

petition the -to Government of Canada to protect supply management through the strengthening & clarification of Article II before they enter into GATT agreement.

authorize -to an advertisement to be placed in the Ontario Travel Guide

-to declare the week of April 5-11 as National Wildlife Week. -to donate \$100.00 to the snowarama to raise money

for Marrywood Camps

Anyone wishing further details on any meeting of Council or Committee of Council may contact the Municipal Office.

Myrna Stearry, A.M.C.T. Clerk-Treasurer

CHAFFEY'S LOCK WOMEN'S INSTITUTE

The March meeting of the Chaffey's Lock Women's held on Institute was the 24th at the hall. The regular date of the 17th had to be cancelled due to inclement weather. Also the hydro power was interrupted at Chaffey's Lock about 9:30 and was not restored until midnight.

The group was pleased to welcome five guests from the Philipsville branch. President WI Kathy Eberhard relayed the regrets from Shane's branch and the 4H Club that they could not attend. For many years, the 4H Club under the direction of Nancy Hayes and Jansje Keates have provided the refreshments for the March meeting. This year, however, they had other commitments.

Lola Timpany read an article pertaining to the roll call which was "Yes", I'm growing older, but the important word in that sentence is not "older" it is "growing"

Public Relations officer, Willoughby, Anne read a communication from the FWIC as to the procedure for tree planting, signs to indicate a WI presence in the community and the raising of the fees to \$9.00 per year. The latter is not a popular move, especially in this time of recession. The present fee is \$4.00.

Guest speaker Marian Stone read an amusing article on volunteers and President Kathy read a letter from Family Focus in Elgin which will be given to the Program Director, Sharon Fleming, for consideration.

President Kathy then introduced Mary Warren, a lifemember of time the Chaffey's Lock Women's Institute, and Mary told us of their trip to Malta taken this winter. brought photos, brochures, and souveniers and told a great deal about the history and geography Malta. It sounded like a most interesting trip and the weather was comfortable. and warm She told of how strategic the island was, especially in wartime and how the people rallied to defend

it and were granted the St. George Cross by England at the end of the war. Malta gained its independence in 1964 and the official language is English, although Arabic is spoken along with a popular dialect. Tourism is an important factor in its economy and visitors are made to feel welcome. It was a most enjoyable talk and made all the ladies forget for awhile the cold winter weather outside. Kathy thanked

President Mary for her talk, the Philipsville ladies for attendance, their and those who had provided the refreshments and the meeting was adjourned.

The next meeting will be April 21st at Kathy Eberhard's home at 7:30 and the speaker will be Josie Mann who will talk about running a book store. Everyone is welcome. Thea Dodge

OAKLEAF 4-H CLUB

The Oakleaf 4-H Quilting Club had their second meeting on February 15th at Lammy Schapelhouman's from 1:00 - 4:00 p.m. We opened the meeting with the 4-H pledge. Jessica Alguire read the minutes from the last meeting. The dues were collected from the girls. Margaret Godkin put the girls in groups and showed us how to square our potholders. After we finished squaring the pot holders we had to iron our binding that we were going to sew on our squared potholder. We then pinned the binding onto the potholder and had to sew it on my machine. Boy, was that a job! Some of us had to rip it out two or three times, but once they were done they looked good. It sure showed us just who was born to quilt! A snack and hot chocolate was then enjoyed by all. Cynthia Vanderlinden

RESIDENTS OF SOUTH CROSBY SWIMMING

Anyone interested in completing Bronze Cross, Bronze Medallion or Leaders please call 272-2227 or 359-5830

RESIDENTS OF SOUTH CROSBY **SWIMMERS**

anyone wishing to complete BRONZE CROSS, BRONZE MEDALLION OR LEADERS

Please call: 272-2227 or 359-5830

CORRECTION MOBILE TOY LENDING LIBRARY

Westport Know Presbyterian Church Hall 1st Wednesday 10 to noon

Toledo United Church Hall 2nd Thursday 10 to noon

Delta United Church 3rd Thursday 10 to noon

Heart & Stroke Campaign

1992

Township of South Crosby

The campaign for the Heart and Stroke Fund has been completed and was very successful again this year.

Twenty-seven canvassers collected \$ 2927.00, a decrease of \$ 146.50 from 1991.

We would like to express our appreciation to all the canvassers for an excellent job and for all the contributors who responded so generously.

Special thanks to Edmund Kenney who canvassed three different areas and collected a total of \$ 328.00.

We wish to thank the Elgin Lions and Elgin Lioness Clubs for their generous donations.

Thanks also to the staff of the Bank of Montreal for helping with the counting and the depositing.

Sincerely,

Loree Smith and Mary Kay Alford Campaign Captains